THORNBURY TOWNSHIP (CHESTER COUNTY) HISTORIC PRESERVATION COMMISSION Wednesday, June 18, 2014

Present: Molly Morrison, Randell Spackman, Michele Thackrah, Kris Walker, Dick Webster. Bob Anthony, chairman, Board of Supervisors. Jacqui Guenther, Township Manager.

1. Approval of Minutes

The minutes of April 9, 2014, were approved as distributed.

2. Springhouse Update

Kris Walker will contact the Bureau for Historic Preservation for clarification of the term "appropriately maintained" in James Vaughn's letter to the supervisors.

3. Oral History Project

Kris Walker will contact Chris Lang about conducting interviews. Dick Webster will ask Andrew Malkasian if he could edit videotapes of earlier interviews.

4. Township Seal

The commission and the township manager discussed having a contest for a township seal which would incorporate the springhouse as the central feature.

5. The Gander Article

The next *Gander* goes to press, June 19. Randell Spackman will send to the township office photos of the Battle of the Brandywine re-enactment and Kris Walker will send a short description of the event.

6. Tribute to Chris Lang

Dick Webster will investigate venues for a dinner party to honor Chris Lang's service to the township, planned for October. The commission discussed the nature of the presentation.

Richard J. Webster Commission Secretary

Next Meeting: Wednesday, July 9, 2014.